Around Antonio

Issue 1 1 February 2017

Dear Antonio Park Families,
There has been some delay on the installation
Welcome back for another action packed year atrfgPllet block, but we expect work to start soc

We hope you all enjoyed a fun and relaxing suyapees completion date before the end of Februar
Principal break with your families. It was lovely to see how excited

Richard Lambert all of our students were yesterday morning Ab&ethbly

coming back to school, and we greatly enjoyed getijal may have read from letters home from e

Assistant Principal around to each class throughout the day and heasingtaliching teams, we will be moving our ass
Tim Howarth the amazing stories about the holidays! time this year from its traditional Monday morning
: . the new time of Friday afternoon. Assemblies will
PESTEIEIE g School Works after lunch each Friday from about 2:45pm ar

Annetethiayes finished at or before 3:25pm. Students will st

dismissed from their classrooms as per usual.
change was made in order to take advantage
valuable learning time each Monday morning, er
that we are taking advantage of what research sh
one of the best periods of time for learning in the
Our timetables this year are structured so that
grade begins the week in their classroom with
classroom teacher for circle time (our spec
programs will begin from 9:50am), and ends the
as part of a whole sc
events and achievements in our weekly assemb
apologise if this means some of you may find att
our assemblies more difficult this year, however \
Webve had teams of wo rdseexsteddothave many new facescat ourassse
Tuesday AL @ day of the summer holidays and the final reififpéople who have expressed to us that an afte
6 February  6pm starting to come together! Our classrooms in thigggiot will now make it possible for them to atte
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portables and main building are now all finishebeafiigt time.
Tuesday ANl |00k amazing with their new carpet and paint (see pic of
6 February  7pm our new Indonesian room). Other areas of theCardfarking

building are still a work in progress, with our ﬂBTEa‘ry,n_E_W school year has seen a far gre
T ET A el corridors and our hall still left to be completed:ompetition fpr the limited parl_<lng aro_und our s
7 February  6pm painting team are doing a fantastic job of workigg iis due in part to our neighbouring proper

certain areas at certain times to ensure our nongel being vacant. We would ask all parents to
Tuesday e teaching programs are unaffected. respect that a business now runs on this site &
13 February please not try to park in their car park. Please be
Other works over the break included: that having a business that repairs cars next doc
Wednesday  APPS House q the installation of new AV equipment in our@ag to some increased traffic in the morning

14 February ~ Swimming Gr&b customers drop their cars off and

picked up by taxis that will run thro

building and some of
portables, including stdt

Monday District Swimming theart interactive projec the service road along the front of
1O FAITED with wireless connectivity | school.
i a complete update

Unfortunately, i
school our size to have parking for
parents directly outside of our gates

g"&”daﬁ Division Swimming refresh of all of our exit
arc and emergency light
_ throughout our school
Wednesday  House Athletics .
7 March Gr3-6 1 the removal or reductio
dead or potentially hazardGU
r from our nature are
Thursday Curriculum Day trees from our nature a
8 March the back of the school
i the cleaning andvarnishin
Friday Curriculum Day of our Performing Arts ce
9 March floorboards
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With this in mind, it may be a great time to consider some alternatives:

i We would love to see families who live close by to be walking to school instead of driving as much as pbs&thedTdfegatutigol
to Primary school is good for your health and the health of the environment! Our older students may enjdyidivegitiakipditdenc

which they can lock up on our bike racks near the Antonio Park entrance to the school.

1 If you need to drive, consider if there are other families who live nearby that you could car pool witHoAbaienthisnsngoband
reduces the number of cars each morning and afternoon.

i Consider other locations for parking to pick up or drop off your children that may be a little further awmlingtierdit/e/wautar
modern way of giving children who live further from their school the opportunity to experience walking thesehitolbasatiuttayy, €
their friends or siblings. At some schools there are groups of families who nominate a spot away from tles schowl eperha
house who lives nearby, that then becomes the point they drop their children off and pick them up from,nvbictetkhdo atbad th

with their friends.

Richard, Tim and Annette

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS

THE
EDUCATIO
\\T‘“E h\ _

Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist
beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student
will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun
activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education 5tate and the Government's
commitment to breaking the link between a student’s background and their cutcomes.

CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS
FUND (CSEF)

schocl camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great
outdoors, excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the
world works and sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership. all

are part of a healthy curriculum.

C5EF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families

to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary
foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration
category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The
allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to
CAMps, EXCUrsions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child.

The annual CSEF amount per student is:
= 5125 for primary school students

= %225 for secondary school students

MORE INFORMATION

For more information about the CSEF visit
www_education.vic.gov_au/csef

HOW TO APPLY
Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application
form or download from www education.vic.zov.au/csef

NEW FOR 2018!

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in
2017, you do not need to complete an application
form in 2018 unless there has been a change in your
family circumstances.

Yiou only need to complete an application form if any
of the fellowing changes have occurred:

# new student enrolments; your child has
started or changed schools in 2018 or you
did not apply in 2017.

»  changed family circumstances; such as a
change of custody, change of name,
concession card number, or new siblings
commencing at the school in 2018.

Check with the school office if you are unsure.




Free legal help with
child support

Victoria Legal Aid’s Child Support Legal Service is visiting near you. We
provide advice about child support and paternity testing.

We also present free community legal information sessions upon
request. The Child Support Legal Service:

e is independent from the Department of Human Services
(Centrelink and Child Support).

e provides free confidential appointments for eligible people to
discuss legal problems with a child support lawyer.

To check eligibility and request an appointment, go to

call Legal Help on 1300 792 387.

(O victoria Legal Aid



